                                                                                                           Dated-26-04-2010
To

The Dir (HR)

MTNL

New Delhi

Subject: Change in hierarchy for reporting of performance appraisal.

Sir

We have failed to understand the logic behind the change of hierarchy for reporting of performance appraisal of E1 to E5 level executives. The orders making E1 to E5 level executives to report their performance appraisal to DGM clearly implies that the performance of E1 to E5 level officers will be assessed by DGM only. MTNL is not a manufacturing unit where this many level officers can be controlled or their performance can be assessed by one level officer. MTNL is a service department where subordinate has to take instruction from his controlling officers at different levels for plg, development, maintenance & operation works to provide efficient service to its esteemed customers. In most of the cases controlling officer happens to be his immediate next cadre. The performance can only be assessed properly by his immediate boss. More over, one will not take or obey the instruction of his immediate boss, who is his controlling officer if his/her performance is not going to be assessed by him/her. So, this decision of changing hierarchy will adversely affect the working of the company and will be proved counter productive.  

 Therefore, we demand the withdrawal of these orders, and if any change is required for the betterment of the company, it should first be discussed in wider perspective with the Executives Association. 
With warm regards

                                              Yours sincerely
                                                                                                ( V.K.Tomar)
Copy to:

1. CMD, MTNL for inf & n/a pl

2. Dir (Tech) for inf & n/a pl

3. Dir (Fin) for inf & n/a pl

